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The Clifton Water District has continued to monitor the developments related to the 
contamination of Parachute Creek with Benzene.  Parachute Creek is a very small tributary to 
the Colorado River which is the water supply for the Clifton Water District.  No reports have 
indicated that Benzene has reached the Colorado River and the District’s monitoring efforts 
have not detected the presence of Benzene.   
 
Even though there is no indication that Benzene has reached the Colorado River, the Clifton 
Water District has been proactively monitoring the Colorado River in multiple locations for the 
presence of 25 Volatile Organic Compounds (VOC’s), including Benzene.  The Clifton Water 
District’s Certified Laboratory has not detected the presence of Benzene or any other Volatile 
Organic Compound in any of the samples.  Monitoring of the Colorado River for Volatile Organic 
Compounds has been a regular and routine event since 1986 and is a fundamental commitment 
in providing safe drinking water for our customers.  
 
In addition to being mindful of source water quality, the District has been diligent to implement 
advanced water treatment technology which is very effective in treating the Colorado River.  The 
District has worked to improve its water treatment system to a “state-of-the-art” facility utilizing 
Enhanced Coagulation/sedimentation, Rapid Sand Filtration, Reverse Osmosis and 
Nanofiltration.  These processes are instrumental to the success of a multi-barrier treatment 
approach.  Continuation of the District’s effort the next generation of “state-of-the-art” water 
treatment technology, Micro/Ultra Filtration Treatment Facility, is currently in design and 
projected to be constructed by 2015.   
     
It is not anticipated that Benzene will be present in the Colorado River because of its volatility 
characteristics.  The District will continue to maintain routine monitoring procedures for Benzene 
and other Volatile Organic Compounds even after this situation has been resolved 
demonstrating our commitment to provide high quality water to our customers. 
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